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OVERVIEW 
 

ENGAGEMENT SUMMARY 
A Preliminary Engineering Report (PER) is being developed for Johnny Morris Rd. between Loyola 
Lane and FM 969 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. The project is part of the City of Austin’s 2016 
Mobility Bond for Substandard Streets and Capital Renewal. The purpose of Johnny Morris PER is to 
identify improvements to address the existing substandard street conditions, as well as increase 
connectivity, safety and access for all roadway users.  

As part of this project’s outreach, two public meetings and one pop-up informational session were 
held to raise awareness of the project and solicit feedback on draft project recommendations. A 
summary of the second public meeting and second public comment period is below.  

  

https://austintexas.gov/sites/default/files/files/20181023_JM_PublicMeeting2_Boards.pdf#page=9
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PUBLIC MEETING #2  
Pecan Park Mobile Homes — Main Office  
Tuesday, October 23, 2018 
6:00 PM – 8:00 PM 

EVENT INFORMATION 

The project’s second public meeting was held 
Tuesday, October 23, 2018 at Pecan Park 
Mobile Homes. The community is home to 
over five-hundred households on Johnny 
Morris Road. The project team held the public 
meeting at Pecan Park Mobile Homes to make 
the meeting accessible for a greater number of 
people who are vested in the road’s future.  

WHAT WE HEARD 

The focus of the meeting was to share the draft 
project recommendations with neighbors and 
to collect feedback on whether the draft 
recommendations met community goals for 
Johnny Morris Road. Participants were largely 
supportive of the draft recommendations. Approximately 40 neighborhood residents attended the 
public meeting.  

EVENT PROMOTION 

Nearly 1,700 postcards were mailed advertising the meeting to adjacent property owners, 
residents, businesses, and schools on Johnny Morris Road and in surrounding communities, 
including Sendero Hills, Loma Vista, Colony Park, and Community First.   
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Figure 3-1: Mailer / Yard Signs 
The project team relied on Travis County Appraisal District data to mail property owners at registered addresses 
and worked with Pecan Park Mobile Homes property management to directly mail over 500 residences on premise. 
Six bidirectional yard signs were placed at three key locations near the two intersections of Loyola and FM 969 and 
at the entrance of Pecan Park Mobile Homes on Johnny Morris Road.  
 

 

 
Figure 3-2: English / Spanish Event Postcard 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday Folders  
The project team collaborated with Barbara Jordan Elementary School officials to distribute over 
six hundred public meeting postcards through the school’s weekly “Thursday Folders.” 
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MEETING MATERIALS 

Figure 3-3: Room Layout 
This graphic illustrates the layout of the meeting space for the second public meeting. The room was set up to allow 
people to chronologically absorb information, starting with existing conditions and public input. This was followed 
by reviewing two roll plot maps and post it notes where participants could view aerials of Johnny Morris and make 
additional observations to the project team regarding the draft recommendations. Guests were invited to take a 
survey and share thoughts on the recommendations and if any other considerations should be taken into account.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Figure 3-4: Exhibits 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
JOHNNY MORRIS ROAD EVALUATION 

AUSTIN IN MOTION // CITY OF AUSTIN 2016 MOBILITY BOND 
1-6 

  



 
JOHNNY MORRIS ROAD EVALUATION 

AUSTIN IN MOTION // CITY OF AUSTIN 2016 MOBILITY BOND 
1-7 

RECOMMENDATION SURVEY 

The project website featured a bilingual survey during October and early November to collect input 
on the draft recommendations. The survey was also made available at the public meeting. 15 
surveys were completed at the meeting, with a total of 18 surveys completed by the survey’s closing 
date. A summary of the responses follows. See Figure 3-5 for a full list of questions.  

Most survey takers (>60%) live on Johnny Morris Road and drive Johnny Morris Road between five 

and seven days a week. Nearly 90% of participants reported driving through Johnny Morris Road 

and 40% walk or bike the roadway as well.  Recommendations presented were identified as 

solutions that would make an impact on people’s everyday experiences. For example, zero of the 

eighteen respondents to question #3 (if the proposed enhancements are built, do you think you 

would) responded with a “see no change” answer choice. 83% selected that they would feel safer 

while driving, walking or bicycling. 72% responded that they would bike more often. 66% selected 

that they would feel both safer driving and save time while doing so.  And, 61% of respondents 

claimed they would walk more while 50% recognized they would have more access to community 

resources. Moreover, when asked to rate recommendations overall on a scale of 1-5 (lowest to 

highest), 13 of 15 respondents to this question selected 5, with one respondent selecting 4 and 

another selecting 3.  

 

Safety & Driving  

When asked how recommendations would improve safety with open-ended responses, people 

suggested these improvements would reduce conflict between modes, reduce accidents, and ease 

congestion. Several respondents were eager to see work start soon and inquired with the project 

team how they can stay involved after the PER ends to continue advocating for implementation. 

Visibility and limited space for all road users was identified as the major causes of current concern 

regarding roadway conditions.  

 

Walking & Bicycling  

Participants also expressed support for the recommended draft pedestrian facilities, noting that 

they are likely to help those who currently walk in this area, as well as entice more people to walk 

to nearby destinations, including children in the neighborhood. In addition, survey responses 

suggest additional buffered space for pedestrians and cyclists on the street could prompt school 

buses to feature boarding and alighting on Johnny Morris Road rather than circulating internally at 

Pecan Park Mobile Home Park. Many residents expressed concern about school buses driving 
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through the mobile home park, as the internal streets are not equipped to handle the load carrying 

capacity of school buses. Respondents also cited that a shared-use path or a clearly delineated 

bikeway has the potential to draw more people toward active transportation. These comments 

suggest bike improvements could serve transportation and recreation purposes, as some 

respondents mentioned they would bike or walk for exercise purposes.  

 

Additional Comments 

The survey also included open space for people to make additional suggestions not captured by the 

questions. Responses are included below. Spanish responses were translated to English for this 

engagement report.  

• It's a slap in the face that a turn lane, where cars can already turn fine, is funded but that 

vital, nonexistant sidewalks where there are NONE are not. 

• For the project to take place soon because it is an imminent risk for our children who 

currently walk on the street to access school and with the everyday traffic.  

• All projects to improve our quality of life are well-received.  

• The bus stops must have one by the commercial businesses. 

• Please illuminate all of Johnny Morris Street so that people stop littering and for it to be 

safer to drive at night.  

• Hope this is not just a proposal, but would like to see this be implemented. 

• More lights for all who travel. 

• The walking improvements will be good for students. A lot of people walk and it’s 

dangerous for them. 
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Figure 3-5: Surveys 

 
 
Figure 3-6: Event Photos 
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